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There has been some confusion whether the Chief Magistrate of the Justice of the Peace Courts, or individual Justices of the Peace, has the authority to establish administrative and procedural policies for the Justice of the Peace Courts.  To clarify that matter and resolve the confusion, I wrote the Chief Justice of the Delaware Supreme Court to request his views on the authority of the Chief Magistrate to establish policies and procedures and to ensure that those policies and procedures are followed.  


Enclosed, for your information, is the correspondence from me to the Chief Justice concerning this matter and from the Chief Justice to me providing his response.  Based upon this correspondence, there should remain no question concerning whether the Chief Magistrate has the authority to set administrative and procedural policies (unless countermanded by or inconsistent with directives by the Chief Justice of the Supreme Court) through policy directives which bind Justices of the Peace.  In contrast, legal memoranda are for general guidance only and do not bind Justices of the Peace.  Only legal interpretations by an appellate court may establish binding rules of law.  In addition, it would be inappropriate for the Chief Magistrate or other Chief Judge to direct how an individual judge decides a particular case.


It is my intent as Chief Magistrate to begin the process of developing uniform administrative and procedural policies for Justice of the Peace Courts throughout the state (where uniform policies are appropriate).  As a consequence, in instances in which you believe that a policy change is appropriate or a new policy should be established in the Justices of the Peace Courts, please address those policy suggestions and recommendations to your Deputy Chief Magistrate.  The Deputy Chief Magistrates from each county will serve on a Policy Review Committee, which is tasked with reviewing all policy change requests and making recommendations concerning those policies.  The recommendations and the initial requests will then be forwarded to me for consideration.  


The process of working towards uniformity in our courts is necessary as our caseload and jurisdiction increase.  However, uniformity (to the extent appropriate) is clearly a long-term and not a short-term proposition.  I would appreciate your assistance and cooperation in this process.  
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